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  THE OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF NORTHWEST BRITISH CLASSICS.                     JUNE  2024  
 

THE OIL SPOT         
          www.northwestbritishclassics.com 

President’s Note 

Hello to all the members of NWBCCC.  We are 
getting closer to the premier car show in Au-
gust.  I’m going to beat this into the ground, 
but we need to get our duck’s in a row and get 
registered for Brit Bull.  As of now we have 23 
entrants.  This is really kind of disappointing 
and a little aggravating.  We drive these cars 
because they’re fun and classic looking, and 
when we show them off, you hear nothing but 
ooh’s and aah’s from everybody that see’s  

them.  The Oil Spot is full of helpful items, and one of the big one’s, is the entry 
form. 
  
  I welcome some new members,  Brad Rivera 1955 MG TF 1500, very nice 
car!  Also joining us is Mike Aslin & Vicki Cohen, Spokane 1969 MGB.  
  
  We have drivers joining Dave Hofstadter, for the CdA car show & cruise Saturday 
June 15th.  He has put out a blast, about getting there early and together.  June 
29th Hayden drive and BBQ meeting at Post Falls Yoke’s at 1000, departing 1030, 
following Bill Puskas in his Jag, E type.  
  
  Next meeting July 13th, Valley Mission Park,  

11123 E Mission Ave.  Bring some food and drinks  

to your liking and let’s have another good time! 

 

Randy Staples 

http://www.northwestbritishclassics.com
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NWBCCC Meeting Minutes 
June 08, 2024 

 
 

The Club meeting for June 8, 2024 began at 10:11 am with 36 members in attend-
ance.  The Treasurer’s Report was approved; the Minutes from the last meeting 
were also approved. 
 
New Business:  Randy reviewed upcoming car events that we might want to 
attend: 
 
June 14 - 15: Car d’Lane.  Dave Hofstadter will coordinate this event. Contact him 
for information.  You must get there early for a good spot. 
 
August 3: The Highland Games at the Spokane Fairgrounds. The Club donates 
$100 to the Highland Games. They give us free admission and let all our British 
cars park together. Plus we have access to refreshments and the Single Malt 
Scotch Tasting Room. 
 
New Member:  Brad Rivera has a 1955 MG-TF. 
 
July 13: Western Washington: All British Field Meet in Kenmore WA. The show is 
free, but you need a Discovery Pass for St. Edward’s State Park.  Info is online. 
 
July 28: Hot Dogs and Hot Rods in CdA. Supports the St. Vincent DePaul Socie-
ty.  Registration form is in the Oil Spot. Space is limited so sign up early. 
 
July 26 & 27: Fabulous 50’s at Grants Pass, Oregon. It is $40 and you must register 
by June 30.  It is $45 after that date. 
 
Bill Puskas announced that he and Melanie are organizing a drive and BBQ for 
June 29. Meet at Yokes in Post Falls at 10 am. The drive will last about 1.5 
hours.  There is a park and pavilion near Bill’s house in Hayden and they will pro-
vide hamburgers and hotdogs to barbecue there. 
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NWBCCC Meeting Minutes 
June 08, 2024 (continued from page 2) 

Bill also announced that he has T-shirts, sweatshirts and caps from previous Brit-

Bulls for sale. He also showed the design for this year’s T’shirt. Bill would like a 

count for t’shirt orders for when you sign BritBull so he doesn’t order too many.  If 

you aren’t going to BritBull, you can order these items through Kevan. 

 

Volunteers for BritBull are always welcome. Let Bill Puskas know if you’d like to 

volunteer. 

 

Ed and Barb Woodall will be spotlighted in the next Oil Spot. 

 

The next meeting will be at the Valley Mission Park on July 13. The address is: 

11123 E. Mission Ave. in the Spokane Valley. 

 

After the meeting, Mark Elmore led a drive to the Bird Museum at CdA. 

 

Meeting closed at 10:30 am.  
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 Northwest British Classics Car Club 

 



5 

 

 NWBCCC Member Spot Light 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hi, our names are Ed and Barb Woodall and we have lived in Spokane Valley just 

about 40 years.  Meet Londas, our 1967 MGB.  Londas is named in memory of 

Ed’s Dad.  Ed’s Dad always wanted an MGB and after he passed away, Ed saw  

one for sale in the Northside Safeway parking lot.  The previous owner was a 

Spokane police detective. His wife said it was time to sell when he could no 

longer use the car for under cover work after Spokane police changed their pol-

icy on it’s use.   

We joined NWBC car club in 2023, so are new.  When we joined, our MGB was 

not running and at Botzon’s Automotive being repaired.  After a few months, 

we ended up with a new fuel system, brakes, clutch, tires, inner tubes and used 

transmission.  Basically, anything rubber had to be replaced, as Londas had sat 

in our garage, undriven for the last 16+ years.  Londas is back on the road again! 

 (CONTINUED ON PAGE 6) 

 

     (Ed & Barb Woodall) 
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 NWBCCC Member Spot Light 

If you are interested in being featured in Oil Spot  -  monthly ‘Member Spot Light’, 

please let Randy Staples or Barb Woodall know.  We would like a picture of you  & 

your car and a short bio of you &  your car.   Thank you for volunteering! 

With the rainy, windy weather we have had this year, getting the interior and top 

restored was a really big priority.  The seats were so low and worn out, Ed couldn’t 

see over the steering wheel.  Top and interior have now been redone.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         

BEFORE                                                                   AFTER 

Now, we need help with the body.  Both doors are very hard to open and close, in 

addition to a bit of cancer in the rear-end so need immediate treatment.  We are 

not looking to have in cherry condition.  Our goal is to go on drives with the club 

and have fun! 

If anyone knows of anyone who does body work, we would really appreciate any 

references 

Last of all, I am currently the editor of Oil Spot. A big thank you to all of you for 

your continued contributions (pictures, articles and readership! 

     (CONTINUED FROM PAGE 5) 
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An Impromptu Drive 

(June 5) 

 

 

It seems that on most Wednesday mornings at Big Bear Deli in Post Falls, Idaho, 

there is an unofficial, informal, unsanctioned gathering of little British car aficio-

nados.  Well, sometimes, if the weather is nice, some of these enthusiasts just 

take off in their British cars for an unplanned drive to parts unplanned.  Such 

was the case this past June 5th where, after lunch, six British motorcars were 

seen roaring off from the deli on an impromptu drive. In the parking lot, Lynn 

Martin was elected to lead, and off they went for an hour or two through the 

back roads around Rathdrum and Spirit Lake Idaho.  After an hour or so, a strate-

gic pause was made at the state park on the lake for a pit stop.  Pictured with 

the cars are (L-R) NWBC president Randy Staples, Gregg Upton, Bill Puskas, and 

drive leader Lynn Martin.  Bob Flatley was also on the drive but apparently did 

not need a pit stop so is not pictured.  Photo by yours truly, Dave Hofstadter.  
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Bay View Cruise in North Idaho        

Impromptu Drive (June 2) 

 

On June 2nd five NWBC cars joined in the Bay View Cruise.  The day was per-
fect.  That means the rain held off until the cruise was over.  We were 16 cars of 
all makes led by the cruise organizer Christina in her lovely red Mustang named 
Waldo. From the start at Lake City High School she took us up past Farragut, 
through the town of Bayview, through the town of Athol and along scenic back 
roads back to the high school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured here are cruisers Diane Hofstadter with her E-Type, Corky Meyer and 

his XKR, Dan Croskrey with his Midget, and Mark Elmore and his SOB.  Kent 

Green and his Sprite ran the  

course, but left before the photos.  

 
 
 
Pictured to right are Diane and  Christina. 
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Cars and Coffee 

 (June 1)  

 

Two NWBC LBCs are pictured at the June 1st Cars & Coffee, held every Saturday, 

8-11:00 am, at Church of the Nazarene, 4000 N 4th St. in Coeur d'Alene. 
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2024 - RECENT EVENTS 

 (May 19)  

 

 

The rain held off until we ar-

rived at the auction house 

destination, where we were to 

show our cars.  They did their 

best to get our open cockpit 

stalwarts under cover.  

Mostly British cars lined up in Spokane Valley, WA for the start of the Corbin Sen-

ior Center drive.  Due to shoulder surgery, drive designer Jim Houghton could 

not lead in his Mk 1 Sprite, so Maddy lead the drive in their SOB.  It was a well 

led cruise through the Palouse, ending up at the DAA Auction House in Airway 

Heights WA.  
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2024 - RECENT EVENTS  

(May 19) CONTINUED FROM PAGE 10 

 

 

We joined a crowd of folks to bid on a variety of items to benefit the 

Corbin Senior Center. In return for showing our LBCs we were treat-

ed to dinner on the house. Here are some of the NWBC attendees: 

(L to R) recovering drive designer Jim Houghton with his arm in the 

sling, Dave and Diane Hofstadter, NWBC president Randy Staples, 

and drive leader Maddy Houghton.  
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2024 - UPCOMING EVENTS 

• Every Saturday; Cars & Coffee; 8-11am; Church of the Nazarene Parking Lot; 

4000 N. 4th St., Coeur d’Alene, ID ; (4th St and Katheen) 

• Last Sunday of every month during season; Manito Park Cars and Coffee; at 

Park Bench  - 9:00 am until everyone leaves. 

• June 1; Rosalia Battle Days Association (RBDA) Parade; Rosalia, WA; See page 

14. 

• June 14-15; Car d’Lane Car Show & Cruise; Coeur d’Alene, ID; See page 15-16. 

• June 29; Drive around Hayden Lake ending in BBQ; meet at Yokes in Post Falls  

at 10AM and end up at pavilion near Bill Puskas home for BBQ (hamburgers & 

hot dogs.. 

• July 13; Monthly meeting at Valley Mission Park - 10:00 am; 11123 E Mission, 

Spokane Valley. Bring your lunch and drinks; park reserved from 9am - 1pm. 

• July 20; MINI TAKES THE STATES; 7 - 9 am;  Comstock Park, 3017 South How-

ard  Street, Spokane, WA  Semi-annual event began in 2006. This is the 1st 

year, it has been focused on western U.S.  Rally will wind it’s way from Albu-

querque, NM , beginning July 13 to Seattle, arriving July 21.  Will pass through 

Spokane  July 20th. Rally will continue to Yakima, then Seattle. In past, hun-

dreds of Minis participate. Some join for entire trip and others, along the way.                                                           

( CONTINUED ) 
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2024 - UPCOMING EVENTS 

(continued from page 12) 

• July 20 (continued from page 11); If interested in participating (Mini  is re-

quired), go to MiniUSA.com  and visit Community page for registration and 

route details. 

• July 27; Hayden Days Car Show; Hayden City Park, ID; see page 17. 

• July 28; Hot Rods Hot Dogs Car Show; 11:30 - 6pm; Supports St. Vincent de 

Paul.  310 W. Haycraft Rd. CdA; see page 18-20. 

• August 2-4; Wooden Boat & British Car Show; McCall, Idaho; see page  21.  

• August 3; Spokane Highland Games British Car Display; Spokane County Fair-

grounds; 404 N Havana St., Spokane; NWBCC access to courtesy tent for sand-

wiches & drinks, including single malt tasting. 

• August 10; A Taste of Rathdrum; 5400 Majestic Avenue, Rathdrum, ID; see 

page 17. 

• August 11; 27th Annual Brit Bull Car Show presented by Northwest British 

Classics; Grant Park—Perry District, 1015 S Arthur, Spokane; see pages 22-24. 

• Sept 21-22; 2024 Southwest Idaho All British Field Meet; Village at Meridian, 

Meridian, Idaho   SWIABFM2024; see page 25. 

• Possible Drives; Deery, ID for pie; Spokane to Ainsworth Hot Springs.   
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Car d’Lane Classic Car Weekend 
Cruise: Friday June 14 @ 6:00 pm 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Jump back in time at Car d’Lane! Experience the largest classic car cruise in 
North Idaho Friday night! Then, get up close at the show on Saturday and take a 
look under the hoods of these one-of-a-kind classics. Fun for the entire family 

will be taking place all day Saturday including a Poker Walk, People’s Choice Vot-
ing, Young Builders Alley and more! Join us for a full weekend of classic fun in 

Coeur d’Alene! 
Cars must be 1980 or earlier. 

Passes have been limited in the past, so it is recommended you see the details 
and register in advance at: 

cdadowntown.com 

 Show Saturday June 15 @ 8:00 am 

Car Show Saturday June 15 @ 8:00 am 
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Car d’Lane Classic Car Weekend 
Cruise: Friday June 14 @ 6:00 pm 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Some members have suggested we have our LBCs parked together at this Satur-
day's Car d'Lane Car Show in Coeur d'Alene.  We have to arrive together, in line, 
in one lane and ask to park together, so, for those who want to, here's the plan: 

We meet at the Mobile station, 2301 Sherman Ave, Coeur d'Alene ID 83814, 
(Exit 15 on I-90) at 0615am Saturday morning, 15 Jun,  to line up.   We need to 
depart the Mobile station at 0630 sharp. When we get down Sherman to the 
parking officials our lead driver will ask that we be parked together. 

You must register for the show beforehand.  Go to: 

Visit Downtown Coeur d'Alene – CdA Downtown Association 

Car Show Saturday June 15 @ 8:00 am 

https://cdadowntown.com/
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Wooden Boat and British Car Show 

 August 2nd through 4th  McCall, Idaho 

The Payette Lake Chapter of The Antique and Classic Boat Society has invited  us 
back for a second year to show with them at this annual event enjoyed by so 
many and in partnership with the City of McCall.  Our British cars will be on dis-
play at Art Roberts Park at water’s edge along with a static display of classic wood-
en boats off the water along with over thirty boats in the water. 
  
This was a fun event for IBCC in 2023 not just a car show!  Don’t forget to plan to 
stay over until around noon so we can stay enjoy a boat ride for a Continental 
Breakfast on north shore with the woodies at 8a.m. 
  
Mark your calendar, and if you even THINK you want to attend you are highly en-
couraged to secure a room or VRBO NOW, it isa packed weekend, and they are go-
ing fast.  
  
Expect to drive up on Friday morning, show all day Friday and Saturday, dinner 
with our group is in the plans, and stay over for that boat ride Sunday morn-
ing  This will be an RSVP event – watch for the details on our Events Tab on 
our website at:  https://idahobritishcars.org 
  
Members Mike and Marj Dougherty are hosting this event again, any questions, 

please contact Mike at 208-386-0699 or Marj at 208-869-3695  or 

email marjdougherty@gmail.com  

https://idahobritishcars.org/
mailto:marjdougherty@gmail.com
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27th ANNUAL BRITBULL CAR SHOW 

AUGUST 11th from 9AM - 3PM 

GRANT PARK-PERRY DISTRICT 
 1015 S ARTHUR, SPOKANE, WA  AT THE WEST END OF GRANT PARK 

Presented by 

     NORTHWEST BRITISH CLASSICS CAR CLUB 

 

 
 

 Contact Bill Puskas          (208) 719-9245            bpuskas169@gmail.com 

This car show is open to anyone who wishes to participate. Any British make is 

eligible. The last 2 years we’ve had over 100 beautiful classic British cars and sev-

eral British motorcycles on the lawn.  This is our club’s largest event and is al-

ways a lot of fun.  There are seventeen classes. Trophy’s are presented to 1st & 

2nd place winners in each category. There will be an overall Best of Show trophy. 

(35 tropies awarded). 

  You can sign up the day of the event for $40. By pre-registering now, save $10.  

To join our club, visit us at northwestbritishclassics.com or visit our Facebook 

page. Registration form is on following page (23). 

Field open at 9 AM— Registration 9 to 11 AM - Show opens  11 AM  closes 3 

PM— ballot box closes at noon.  Trophy presentation at approximately 2 PM.  
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Idaho British Car Club 

Southwest Idaho All British Field Meet 2024! 

SEPT 21-22   SWIABFM2024 
 

Hello, fellow British Classic Car Club Members, 

I know that it is still early for the 2024 driving season and (like me) you may be 
working on that winter project, but I wanted to get the word out to you and your 
membership about the 2024 Southwest  Idaho All British Field Meet 
(SWIABFM2024).  The dates are September 21-22, 2024, and includes a drive, re-
ception BBQ and a show at the Village at Meridian, Meridian, Idaho. 

We plan to open registration on April 15th or earlier if possible.  You and your 
members can get the latest information at https://idahobritishcars.org/
swiabfm2024 and can request that we add your name to our mailing list on that 
page. 

I personally want to thank you for considering SWIABFM2024 for you and your 
members, and we are looking forward to a fantastic 2024 driving season. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments. 

Be safe and well, 

  

Rick Mills 

SWIABFM2024 Chair 

Idaho British Car Club 
 
 

https://idahobritishcars.org/swiabfm2024
https://idahobritishcars.org/swiabfm2024
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Classified Ads 
 

       
 

FOR SALE - 2003 Mercedes Benz SLK 230 Roaster 2d 
Convertible. Low Miles (85K). Runs, shows & drives 
without problems, always garaged. Includes service 
history & factory car cover. Owned by Little Ol’ Lady. 
Driven only in summer to haul groceries. See page 27 
for pictures. Asking $6500.                                                                     

Call 509-325-5333 to see. (Nicki & Mick) 

FOR SALE - Past member came across a couple of 
Austin Healey barn finds in Post Falls. Anyone interest-
ed in a project or two? See page 28 for pictures. 

Call 208-267-1961          Email RDMD4@aol.com 

FOR SALE - Complete fiberglass MGB Sebring kit in-
cludes 2 rear quarter panels, 2 front fenders, a front 
and rear valance and some misc. fitting pieces.  

$1500 obo.  Call 208-660-3077    (Mark Elmore) 

FOR SALE - Bugeye Sprite  

Contact Gerard Chateauvieux at Gerard’s Garage for 
more details.   See page 29 for pictures.      

Call 415-309-0388 

FOR SALE - MGB Drive line complete 

Just pulled a drive line out to do a v6 swap. It has a 
OD trans, weber carb, header. It’s complete. Last time 
it ran was close to 10 years ago. I will meet in Omak 
to drop it off. Asking $1750.00. Pictures on page 30. 

        Call 250-826-8889 (Bill) 
 

WANTED - Someone who does body work needed on 
1967 MGB. Both doors are hard to open and close. 
Rear-end has some rust. If interested or know of 
someone contact Barb & Ed Woodall. 

Call 509-868-4897   Email Woodalleb@comcast.net 

 

 
Note:  Adds will run for 3 months unless canceled sooner 
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2003 Mercedes Benz SLK 230 Roaster 

Top up 

Top Down 
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Austin Healey -  Post Falls barn finds 
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Bugeye Sprite 
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MGB Drive Line 
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Northwest British Classics Club 

CLUB DUES 
 

Family membership for one year is $20.00.  New members 
pay $25.00 for the first year which includes club name tags 

which are worn at club meetings and events. 
Send your renewal or initial membership to:   

 

Kevan McCallum 
11409 N McCoy Rd. 

Newman Lake  WA   99025 
 

Dues are due January 1st every year 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO NWBCCC 
Thank you! 

Note from Treasurer:  Save $10, get your BritBull XXVII En-

tries in as soon as you can, pre-register for a lower cost and to 

get your shirt orders in.  

Thanks, Kevan McCallum    509-979-9704 

 

TreasurerNWBClassics@gmail.com  

Northwest British Classics 

PO Box 2010 

Coeur D’Alene, ID  86816 

 

Join our FACEBOOK GROUP !! 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/603518397696284  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/603518397696284
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Northwest British Classics 

PO Box 2010 

Coeur D’Alene, ID  86816 

Club Officers and other Volunteers 
 

President: Randy Staples  (509) 217-7682   
PCAT3255@gmail.com 
Vice President: Wayne Burley 
Secretary: Jim and Maddy Houghton  
Treasurer:  Kevan McCallum  
Editor: Barb Woodall 
BritBull Chairman: Bill Puskas 
Directors: Bill Puskas, Greg McKinley, Dave Hofstadter  
Web Master:  Kevan McCallum 

Northwest British Classics Club 

mailto:PCAT3255@gmail.com?subject=British%20Car%20Club

